Portsmouth Netball Association

20 July 2021 AGM – via Zoom


1. Meeting Opening

Due to some technical difficulties the Chair had with her microphone the meeting started slightly late at 19:07.

2. Verification of July 2018 AGM Minutes

Minutes of the July 2021 AGM meeting were agreed as an accurate reflection of the meeting by Kimberley Churchill (Springers) and seconded by Dee Parker (WildCats).

3. Attendance & Apologies:
See Annex A for attendees; Apologies received from Shawyers Construction
4. Treasurer Report
See Annex B; there were no questions. Meghann asked attendees to put any questions they may have into the chat function, and they will be answered if the following reports do not cover the points.
Judy added that she was quite happy to continue as treasurer as she felt she contributes to the smooth running of the PNA, but she has a simple accounting system is anyone else wants to volunteer as treasurer. 
5. Chair Report

Due to the Chair’s ongoing issue with her microphone, Meghann read out her report:

Thank you all for attending tonight’s meeting. We will try and keep this as brief as we possibly can so we can get back to enjoying this wonderful weather we have at the moment. 

Please could you all keep your cameras on but muted. Please feel free to enter any questions you may have in the chat, and we will answer them accordingly.

I would like to thank you all for your patience and cooperation throughout this last year You have all certainly made it a lot easier for us. but I would especially like to thank all of the committee members for all of your hard-working efforts you have put in to ensure everything is safe and running smoothly for the players to get back to what they love doing.

I am sorry to say that we are losing Kimberley from the committee and would personally like to thank her for all she has done. It has been very much appreciated. 

However, on a more positive note we now have brand new posts at Crookhorn and the tennis flaps are currently being repaired ready for the winter season to resume, which I can also confirm England netball have stated that we can reinstate “normal” to rules. 

It’s also great to see that the WhatsApp communications working so well but could we please remember that we cannot 100% rely on just this form of communication.

It’s disappointing to see the stats being low on the track and trace systems we have in place prior to entering the courts. I will hand you over to Sheila who can explain these stats. 
Sheila said she was not aware she was expected to talk about the stats at the meeting and had not prepared any information – please see post meeting notes for information on the stats.

6. Amendments to Rules

see Annex C for voting result.
Before voting, Meghann added that she through we are stuck in the old days, and we need to move with the times in line with other leagues and we need to start paving new ways forward. She didn’t think we need signatures anymore and with the WhatsApp registration group working well with the teams’ names being passed on which means we can fit 3 match sheets per A4 sheet of paper meaning we save on paper. This then puts teams in a trusted position and therefore serious sanctions need to be implemented if a team plays an unregistered player. Meghann said she hoped we can now move forward as a positive, honest friendly league. It also means the younger players don’t have to worry about their signature and the registration secretary doesn’t have to go through the signatures every week.

Sheila clarified that she has never complained of the work involved in doing her registration role and she didn’t want anyone to think that the proposal is happening because she is not willing to put the work in or the commitment in for every teams. 
Alice Emerton said there was a message asking whether a suspension would automatically give the team they were due to play the following week a walkover; Sheila said she assumed the answer was no as the game would be cancelled but the committee would discuss the issue further.
Meghann asked representatives to contact their team to consider whether the rescheduled games on 27 July should go ahead; a vote will be held during any other business to determine if the games will be played.

7. Election of Committee Members
Sheila confirmed that we still needed to go through the process of voting for the committee members even though none of the positions were being contested.

Sheila invited Jacqui to address the attendees prior to voting on her nomination for Tournament Secretary.
Jacqui said now that she has finished her diploma, she is now able to focus more time on netball and she is keen to get the Children in Need tournament and other tournaments going again so that we can work with the lower teams and new umpires on some tournaments and the Children in need for everyone else. 

Sheila added that no-one submitted a nomination form for the coaching position but if anyone is interested then they should contact the chair after the meeting.
See Annex D for nominations and results.
8. Any Other Business
a. Brian said that under the circumstances the league has run quite well which Judy agreed with.

b. Kimberley provided a Covid Officer update, see Annex E Meghann said that Claire had messages her to thank her again for all her help and hard work and we couldn’t have done it without her.
c. Sheila said that Jodie has been in touch and, although CPR equipment at our venues is not really an AGM item, she felt it would be too late to discuss it at the pre-season meeting. She wanted to highlight the issue of availability and experience of using the equipment Jodie added that she is aware that lots of local coaches have completed a free CPR course that has been available throughout the UK, and she believes all schools should have an AED, but PNA should ensure that we know where the AEDs are located, in the unfortunate event that someone went into cardiac arrest.
i. Meghann suggested that perhaps Jacqui could organise a tournament to raise funds to buy the equipment if one of our sites does not have the equipment available.  Brian said he would check whether Crookhorn has the equipment on site for our use. 
d. Sheila wanted to thank everyone for their perseverance with the ENgage registration system; without everyone’s co-operation the league could not have been played. Sheila wanted to give special thanks to Mel Arnold (Shawyers), Kelly Higgins (TeamForce) and Jo Coker (Scorpios) who provided her with invaluable help and advice on how ENgage works from a team’s perspective.

e. Shawyers Construction have decided to disband, and their captain Mel (Arnold) asked for the following message to be read at the meeting.
i. After 14 years we would like to say thank you to the league, the committee, and the players for being there. We started at the bottom and worked our way to Prem 1 before finally settling around Prem 2. We have had our ups and down but the friendships I have made have been the most valued. 
f. Julie read out her report – see Annex F
g. After a vote it was agreed that the rescheduled games will go ahead as planned on 27 July 2021. The results from the vote were 20 votes for playing the games, 13 against playing the games and 4 abstentions.  Meghann asked that any teams which will struggle to get a team together for Tuesday’s game to let the committee know by Friday if they are going to cancel so that a decision can be made on what venues to use etc.
h. A pre-season meeting will be held at the beginning of September, with the view to starting the winter season the 2nd or 3rd week of September. An email will be sent in the next couple of weeks to captains with the entry form and will include further details. The intention is to return to a ‘normal’ league’ but we have to remain flexible.  
9. Date of Next Annual General Meeting

The PNA 2022 AGM will be confirmed nearer the time, but in line with our constitution will be held in July. 
10. Meeting Finish

Meghann closed the meeting at 19:49
Sheila Davies

PNA General Secretary

2 August 2021
Post AGM Notes
Winter 2021/22 season
The committee has tentatively agreed to start the season on 14 September with the pre-season meeting on 7 September – full details will be issued when they have been finalised. Entry forms will be emailed out and put on the PNA website by 8 August.
Covid Duties

It was agreed that as Sheila has been assisting Kimberley with her Covid duties she will take over the Covid tasks until further notice.

ENgage Track and Trace
	Date
	Players at Crookhorn
	% Players scanned at Crookhorn
	Players at University
	% Players scanned at university

	27 April
	123
	58.53%
	75
	60.00%

	4 May
	92
	58.6%
	74
	62.16%

	11 May
	118
	53.38%
	76
	60.05%

	18 May
	No Games
	N/A
	72
	70.80%

	8 June
	102
	50%
	83
	56.62%

	15 June 
	101
	57.42%
	57
	64.91%

	22 June
	88
	80.6%
	70
	77.1%

	6 July
	92
	71.7%
	55
	76.3%

	13 July
	75
	74.6%
	57
	85.9%

	27 July
	N/A
	N/A
	81
	9.8%


ATTENDANCE DETAILS

1. Committee Members Present

Claire Smith
Chair

Meghann Savage
Vice Chair

Kimberley Churchill
Coaching Secretary

Judy Yoxall
Treasurer

Brian Weston
League Secretary

Julie Kill
Umpiring Secretary

Sheila Davies
Registration & General Secretary

Note Tournament Secretary role is vacant.

2. Teams Represented 28:
	Team Name
	Members Present
	Team Name
	Members Present

	Aerial Angels*
	1
	Norad Travel
	1

	BM Scaffolding
	1
	Scorpios
	1

	Cartek
	2
	Shooting Stars Blue
	1

	Chameleons
	1
	Springers Allsorts
	1

	Dolphins
	2
	Springers Mix Up*
	1

	Gems
	1
	Teamforce
	2

	Hornets
	1
	Teamforce 2
	1

	Jelly Beans
	1
	Teamforce 3
	2

	Junction
	1
	Team TG
	1

	Magics
	1
	Westowen
	1

	Match Accounting
	1
	Westowen Reds
	2

	Meon
	1
	Wildcats
	1

	Misfits
	1
	Wildcats Blue
	2

	MSL Heaven
	1
	Wrong Direction
	1

	*Represented by a Committee Member 

	3. Teams Not Represented 2:

	Shawyers Construction

	Shooting Stars Silver


What a funny year it’s been. Due to the pandemic, there has been little netball played. 

To subsidise players who may have struggled, the summer league was reduced to £50. Unfortunately, this was cancelled. We still hold £50 for 27 teams, and this will be deducted from winter league fees when we hope to be back to normal. PNA provided a free rise again league once this was allowed. To enable us to do this we paid for and provided covid safety procedures. We gave each team a new netball and a bag of covid defence applications.  

The accounts are now closed for the year although there are still some payments to be made.

Having only just finalised them, they are not yet audited

Points to Note from the Accounts
1. Over-spend mainly due to subsidies to teams, hire of courts and covid defences for rise again league. We still need to pay Crookhorn for courts June & July. Also, Uni courts for July – Expected to be about £1200

2. We agreed to pay towards the cost of new posts at Crookhorn but have not yet received the invoice – Approx. £320

3. Honoraria – paid for both seasons, the committee were working throughout planning, attending meetings, and running Rise again League 

4. Miscellaneous – leaving gifts

5. meeting expenses – monthly payment of subscription to Zoom

6. income for courts and honorarium is due to payments bouncing back so not actual income (due to university changing their bank account details)
If you have any queries, I will do my best to answer them

I would like to continue as PNA Treasurer as I believe I can contribute to the smooth running of the PNA. It should be easy to pass on my simple accounting system should anyone else like to volunteer as Treasurer. 

Judy Yoxall

20/07/2021

Income & Expenditures Sheet

	INCOME
	 
	
	
	EXPENDITURE
	 
	
	
	 ACTUAL

	TEAMS
	£0.00
	
	
	TEAMS
	£281.00
	 refunds
	
	-£281.00

	COURTS
	£2,232.00
	
	
	COURTS
	£4,564.95
	hire 
	
	-£2,332.95

	UMPIRES
	£33.50
	 
	 
	UMPIRES
	£485.00
	mentor/courses
	-£451.50

	COVID DEFENCE
	£233.09
	
	
	COVID DEFENCE
	£2,032.55
	
	
	-£1,799.46

	ADMIN
	£0.00
	
	
	ADMIN
	£74.90
	
	
	-£74.90

	CHARITY
	£0.00
	
	
	CHARITY
	£0.00
	
	
	£0.00

	AWARDS
	£0.00
	
	
	AWARDS
	£0.00
	
	
	£0.00

	HONORARIUM
	£70.00
	
	
	HONORARIUM
	£710.00
	
	
	-£640.00

	AUDIT
	£0.00
	
	
	AUDIT
	£150.00
	
	
	-£150.00

	MEETING
	£0.00
	
	
	MEETING
	£241.75
	
	
	-£241.75

	COURSES
	£0.00
	
	
	COURSES
	£0.00
	
	
	£0.00

	MISC
	£8.04
	
	
	MISC
	£249.02
	
	
	-£240.98

	INTEREST
	£1.05
	
	
	INTEREST
	£0.00
	
	
	£1.05

	 
	£2,577.68
	
	
	TOTAL
	£8,789.17
	
	TOTAL
	-£6,211.49

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


Proposal 1 Removal of Signatures from Weekly Team Sheet
	Proposal 1: No Player Signatures – Replaces Registration Rule

	Proposal:
I don’t feel it is needed any more and we can simplify the score sheets to not include this. I think teams are more trustworthy and accountable and will reduce the time it takes for committee members to collect and check signatures 

Consequence of non-compliance:
For the first occurrence of playing a non-registered player a 5-point deduction and 30-0 walkover (unless the walkover puts the team at a disadvantage) will be awarded to the opposition team and the team will be suspended for their next game. Any subsequent infringements will be referred to the Committee where the team could be suspended for the remainder of the season.
Submitted by:

Meghann Savage Match Accounting

	Result
Accepted

	For
34
	Against
2
	Abstain
0


The following personnel are confirmed as the PNA Committee Members with effect from July 20th, 2021. All nominees were elected unanimously with no abstentions.
	Position
	Nominations Received
	Result

	Chairperson:
Claire Smith (Angels)

Re-standing
	None
	No Contest

	Vice Chairperson:
Meghann Savage (Match Accounting)

Re-standing
	None
	No Contest

	Treasurer:
Judy Yoxall (Springers Club) 

Re-standing
	None 
	No Contest

	Registration Secretary: 
Sheila Davies
Independent) Re-standing
	None 
	No Contest

	League Secretary: 
Brian Weston
(Westowen)
Re-standing
	None
	No Contest

	General Secretary: 
Sheila Davies
(Independent)
Re-standing
	None 
	No Contest

	Umpiring Secretary: 
Julie Kill

(Independent)
Re-standing
	None
	No Contest

	Tournament Secretary: 
	Jacqui O’Neill (Westowen)
	Jacqui O’Neill (Westowen)

	Coaching Secretary: 
Kimberley Churchill (Springers)

Standing Down
	None 
	N/A


I will start by saying a big thank you to:

1. Team COVID Officers – they have written and updated Risk Documents meaning you can enter the league (and train), some have likely undertaken some training, many have had late night contact from me about missing information and all of them have taken up the position whole heartedly all to get you back on court.

2. Fellow Committee Members – acting as Marshalls every Tuesday, ensuring Track and Trace and Sanitisation Protocols are followed

3. Umpires – who have managed to successfully implement the modified rules with little fuss

4. Players – have got on with things with minimal issues, followed lots of new rules

We have had months of track and tracing, those select few who like ticking ‘YES’ to having COVID symptoms causing urgent messages from me, countless bottles of hand sanitiser, packets of wipes and face masks were used, and all of this led to no isolations after playing netball on a Tuesday. Fingers crossed the end is now in sight. 

Going forward I am stepping down from the PNA Committee, the committee will appoint a new COVID Officer, and I am sure that will be communicated to you all in due course. It is likely you as teams will still need a COVID Officer from Sept as Stage 4 still sees Risk Mitigations processes in place. This means next week for the final fixture you will be expected to use track and trace and follow all the usual sanitisation processes, the only change at present is the removal of modified rules.

Aside from trying to play netball through a global pandemic I joined the committee as Coaching Sec in 2018 for one season and here I am 3 years later! It has been a great privilege to be part of the process, now fully appreciating what goes on behind the scenes to allow us all to play netball. Believe me when I say that no decision is ever taken lightly and is always with your best interests in mind. I have admiration for everyone who sits on the committee and would wholly encourage others to have a go if/when possible, I am now really looking forward to rocking up on a Tuesday just as a player without 100 things that I have to do before my game. As Coaching Sec, we saw a number of players achieve their Levels 1, 2 and even 3 UK Coaching qualifications which is fantastic for the league, we also ran our own EFAW and Sports First Aid courses which were well attended and very well received. England Netball Coaching Courses have picked up again so please keep an eye out for those.
Kimberley Churchill

20 July 2021

With only one week to go to the end of the Rise Again league I hope that everyone who took part enjoyed it despite getting to grips with the modified rules.  Thank you to all the umpires who were diligent in applying these rules, however strange it felt at the beginning.  I know players sometimes forgot to socially distance during the game, but umpires did a great job in gently reminding them.

When the Winter league starts in September we will obviously be back to normal rules and competitive playing, but will still have novice umpires still umpiring in the lower divisions. If you can just be patient and remember they are trying their best and are nervous – BUT they have put themselves forward to learn how to umpire proficiently and will be fully supported. Thank you to the teams this season who encouraged and supported the new umpires.

England Netball have changed the way umpiring courses are held.  They are now initially ‘virtual’ then you are expected to put what you have learnt into practice at training sessions or mini leagues.  The Into Officiating course is now available to book online (through Engage),cost is £40.00 and is it four hours of learning prior to the practical.

Whilst this course is suitable for new or novice umpires, I do not feel it is acceptable for aumpires who have been umpiring for quite a while.  Therefore, I queried this with EN and Gary Burgess has confirmed that anyone wanting to take the C Award course must have already attended and passed the Into Officiating course.  If anyone wishes to take their C Award please let me know and we can take this further.

If any umpires do book an Into Officiating course, please also let me know, so we can arrange some mentoring.

We still have some new rule books (£5.00) or whistles (£3.00) for sale if anyone would like to purchase let me know.  You can also download the Rule book from the App store.

Julie Kill

20 July 2021
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